
ADM Athletic Booster Club
Agenda w/Minutes
June 4, 2023 @ 6PM

A. Call to Order:
a. April meeting minutes were approved and posted online.

b. Officers Attendance: 4/4

X Ryan Case President X Carl Duffy Treasurer

X Gretchen Rickert Vice President X Kelly Shull Secretary

c. Sport Reps Attendance: 20/33

X Jeremy Brancheau
Basketball (Boys)

Jill Montag
Basketball (Girls)

X Kelly Shull Scott Straka

X Ben Madison
Baseball

X Brittney Roorda
Cheerleading

X Matt Siefken Danielle Akey

X  Shannon Lee Cross Country
(Boys)

X Amy Piepmeier Cross Country
(Girls)X Jennifer Poe

X Alicia Karwal
Dance

X Adam Doll
Football

X  Melissa Dohlman X Ann Heitz

X  Melissa Korell
Golf (Boys)

Amanda Gardiner
Golf (Girls)

 Chris Garton  

Mike Richardson
Soccer (Boys)

X  Ryan Case
Soccer (Girls)

Amy Orban  Ty Kirk

X  Jory Smith
Softball

X  Jim Morse Strength &
ConditioningX Pam James X  Erin Morse

Lynn Royer
Track (Boys)

X Sarah Seehase
Track (Girls)

Melisha Rynearson X  Anne Crannell

Sean Smith
Wrestling

X Michelle Siefken
Volleyball

Mike Sutter X Kathy Grossman

d. Ben Guard – Shrine Bowl : Ben was present and shared with the Booster Club his appreciation

for supporting him. He will go July 15-22nd to the UNI Dome and gets to spend time with the

kids the Shrine Bowl is raising money for. Ben will play offensive line on the South Team.

e. e. Introductions of new reps:

The following new reps were at their first meeting and introduced themselves.

i. Alicia Karwal – Dance



ii. Jennifer Poe – Boys Cross Country

iii. Sarah Seehase - Girls Track

B. Committee Reports

a. Athletics Report – Rod Wiebers, Activities Director

Summary of topics Rod covered:

● Spring Sports Recap: Both Girls and Boys track teams won districts and sent

several athletes to state. Boys Golf finished 4th at state. Girls golf got 4th at the

state qualifying meet. Boys soccer lost their final game in penalty kicks. Girls

Soccer made it back to the state tournament this year.

● Summer Sports of Baseball and Softball are underway with lots of upcoming

games and only a few practices left even.

● Planning for fall events has started. Randy Schrader was named interim football

coach. Position will be posted after the season for a future long-term head coach.

● Heartfelt thank you to Ryan for everything he’s done.

b. Financial - Carl Duffy

Carl has reimbursed the school for Booster Club purchases to date. We are currently $2,000

under budget.

c. Apparel - Gretchen Rickert:

Gretchen and Kathy have been working with GameOne and BSN on upcoming stores to explore

what new vendors have to offer. Hoping to have these available later this summer.

d. Business Updates - Ryan Case

i. Business Memberships: nothing new at this time, these reset in August.

ii. Approval of hotel room costs for Boys State Golf occurred through email.

iii. Officers approved $120 for T-shirts for the eSports team participating in State.

This was a pilot season for eSports, but we are looking to add them as a Booster Club

team prior to the membership drive in the fall. There were 30 kids who participated this

year that had a lot of ADM pride.

iv. With the advice of a Public Relations director, a statement has been written up to be

posted on our website to clarify our Booster Club’s procedures and eliminate confusion

between the Gridiron Club that was recently in the news.

v. State trophies for Girls Track and Girls Soccer will be taken to get engraved.



C. New Items / Open Discussion

a. Golf tournament - June 16th at River Valley Golf Course

Currently we have 26 teams registered, and we have room for 36 - please encourage

more to sign up!

Gretchen will be sending out a sign up sheet for volunteers soon. Doing this allows you to

earn bonus money for your sport.

b. Sweet Corn Festival - We have a vendor booth reserved in a similar location as last year.

Plan to have athletes in the parade again too. The volunteer sign-up for this will go out

after the golf tournament.

c. Tiger Fest - Thursday, September 14th

In the past we’ve had an apparel table, tattoos with the cheerleaders, and set up for the

senior poster signing. Thinking this will be about the same.

d. Membership Drive - Tuesday, August 22nd

Having this on 8/22 will allow middle school kids to come after practices. More details on

organizing of routes will be done next month. All reps will be required to assist at this

event.

e. Thanks to Ryan Case as this was his last meeting as our President after 6 years of serving.

Ryan will work with Kelly Shull to transition duties. Matt Siefken will join the board as our

new secretary.

f. Next Meeting: July 16th

D. Meeting Adjourns
a. 6:31 Ryan Case motioned to adjourn, second by Anne Heitz.


